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Breeze Thru the Leaves 

Strength in Numbers? 

I’m sure that you’ve heard the saying, “strength in numbers.”  It’s usual-

ly used to gather people to a cause.  This phrase might be used of some-

one who needs courage to do something that is difficult or scary and 

gathers others for support.  At the same time though, this phrase can be 

used of bullies and tyrants, who wrangle others into their service.  

I love watching Gunsmoke, with James Arness as Matt Dillon.  And, one 

of the recurring problems in that show is a lynch mob.  That is a prime 

example of people acting out the “strength in numbers” mentality.  In 

the show, an instigator stands and stirs the people of Dodge City up, be-

cause someone did something they didn’t like.  Perhaps it was as silly as 

taking the wrong seat in Kitty’s bar.  In any case, he stands and stirs up 

a crowd, playing on their own fears or dislikes.  At the ends of these epi-

sodes, Matt Dillon has to stand alone against the crowd to defend the 

poor guy that the mob wants dead.  

As Christians, this generic scene from Gunsmoke might look uncomfort-

ably famil iar .  I f i t  doesn’t, i t  should.  Since the fal l , the wor ld doesn’t 

like us and doesn’t really want us around.  It does everything it can to 

get rid of us and our beliefs.  In fact, I recently read that the Christian 

faith is the most persecuted in the world.  In other countries, Christians 

are considered low class and are stripped of many of their rights, con-

stantly challenged and even tortured.   

As Christians, the numbers are against us.  Even here in the States we 

face persecution.  We may face few physical threats, but our beliefs are 

constantly attacked.   Unfortunately, we are in the 

minority.  But if not in the numbers, where does 

our strength come from?  Psalm 46 tells us that 

God is our strength and refuge.  Jesus stands as 

“our strength and shield.”  He stared down the 

lynch mob of the world and was strung up in our 

place on the cross.  But three days later, death 

could no longer contain his strength.  And now the 

One Jesus lives and gives us his strength.  Thanks 

be to God our strength lies not in numbers but in 

the one true God, Jesus Christ.   

   You can reach Pastor  

            Thorson at 214-918-0334 

      or treespastor@gmail.com  

   

mailto:daberg14@yahoo.com


Page 2 Breeze Thru the Leaves 

Toler Elementary Outreach  

Praise the Lord! Isn't it wonderful to see all of 

the little ones again! Thanks to Judy & Ken 

Warren and Ted & Jan Keitch the nursery has 

a fresh new look and now we have a cry room 

too. If you would like to help with these sweet 

babies and toddlers, contact Betty Nixon or 

the office to sign up to help in the nursery  

during Sunday school or service. This is a 

great way to serve in the church without a big 

time commitment. 

Board of Outreach 

School will be starting in just a few weeks. 

Sadly many students come to school without 

the supplies that are needed.  This school 

year TOL will continue to support Toler Ele-

mentary  and we will be collecting school 

supplies for those who cannot afford to pur-

chase their own.  Many times when students 

do not have the necessary supplies, the 

teachers will purchase them with their own 

money.  Let’s help out the teachers too!  

When you are shopping and see the school 

supply sales please pick up a few items for 

our friends at Toler.  The Toler school supply 

lists can be found here:  http://
www.garlandisdschools.net/page.cfm?p=1367  

We are beginning to collect items for our new 

"Country Store" that will open on October 

25th, along with the Fall Festival.     We really 

appreciate some 'handmade' items from the 

talented ones and some new/gently used 

items from the "not so talented".     Please con-

tact Jan, or Shannon or Cheryl    (Forget Ted, 

he doesn't know much about this).   But he can 

carry stuff.  More information will follow in 

the months to come so be sure and read your 

Breeze.  

           This month's meeting is August 12th, 

(too hot to cook) so we invite everyone to join 

us at IHOP on I -30.   We meet at 11:30 and 

have a great time.  

We have a great opportunity to do some 

"outreach" on behalf of the church and make 

some money for the church.    We have been in-

vited to bring our special "stones" to a Craft 

Fair on November 1st and we hope to make 

many new contacts.  

I'd tell you where, but can't remember.  (Be 

sure and read your September Breeze for fol-

low-up information.)    I'll find out by next 

month.  

God bless,    

Jan    

Nursery Help  
Needed  

http://www.garlandisdschools.net/page.cfm?p=1367
http://www.garlandisdschools.net/page.cfm?p=1367


 

 

 

 

 

Genny Mosier      8-4 

Jenni Null       8-4 

Judy Warren      8-8 

Shirley Kuske     8-11  

Clint Rattan     8-12  

Nathan Matzek     8-14  

Jordan Green     8-15  

Pam Hinkel       8-15  

Scott Crowder      8-17  

Andrew Gargani      8-20  

Albert Pankonien      8-23  

David Cody       8-24  

Gary Acker       8-27  

Cleone Altom      8-27  

Nancy Harper      8-27  

Justin Green      8-28  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Jimmy & Dorothy Hohenberger  8 -1 

Bob & Kaye Green          8-9 

Jeff & Mary Ellen Matzek      8 -9 

Scott & Denise Dalrymple    8 -14  

Rick & Kathy Woolery          8 -18  
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DATE SS 11:00 General   

Offering 

Growing 

To the 

Future 

Mission 

Tithe 

6/1/14 49 98 $6,844* $400 $684 

6/8/14 33 64 $2,485* $200 $249 

6/15/14 31 76 $3,516* $600 $352 

6/22/14 

6/29/14 

37 

35 

73 

77 

$1,825* 

$1,843* 

$400 

$500 

$183 

$184 

$16,513* $2,100 $1,652 Total for June 

Offerings and Attendance for June  

  *Planned for each week —$4,738; Planned for in July —$18,952 

From Our Seminary Student 

Sunday, August 24th   

9:00ð10:00 AM 

We will continue the  

VBS ñGangway to Galileeò theme. 

Fun for everyone! 

ðððððððððïðððððððððððððð- 

Following worship we will head over 

to the Rowlett Bowl-a-rama. Cost is 

$10-12 and includes shoe rental. 

Please sign up on the office window 

to let us know you will be coming.  

DATE SS 11:00 General   

Offering 

Growing 

To the 

Future 

Mission 

Tithe 

7/6/14 32 92 $7,835* $400 $784 

7/13/14 32 117 $2,407* $400 $241 

7/20/14 42 83 $4,503* $450 $450 

7/27/14      

*   Total for July 

Offerings and Attendance for July  

  *Planned for each week —$4,738; Planned for in June —$23,690 



Board of Fellowship 

Concordia SeminaryñSaint Louis 

        White Rock Center of Hope is in des-

perate need for jelly and (if you prefer) cans 
of corn.    These are just some things not 

available at the North Texas Food Bank 
right now.    We are so appreciative of any-

thing we receive, and I mean ANYTHING!!!     

Thanks, in advance.  

The Board of Fellowship wishes to “Thank” 

everyone who furnished food and helped with 

the clean up after both recent dinners. We are 

always thankful for the extra help we receive.  

God bless all of you.  

We would like to thank each and every one 
who lifted us and Todd's family up in prayer. 
We hurt deeply with his death and part of us 
is gone with him. We live his memories and 
now live for his son, and see the many like-
nesses he carries of his father. 

Todd was a fighter to the end and I know he is 
looking down on us and making his eternal 
home a joy for all who went before him. 

The crosses will always be a reminder of 
Todd with his many talents and perfection 
of a job well done. 

We will be with Todd soon in Godõs time in the 
wonderful eternal home. 

Praise and blessings, 

Lee and Christy 

A BIG THANK YOU TO THE ONES WHO CAME TO 
OUR RESCUE TO FINISH THE AREA WHERE THE 
ŜūŨŬŬŞŬ ŚūŞ śŞşŨūŞ ũŚŬŭŨū ŭšŨūŬŨŧLŬ ŨūŝŢ-
NATION SERVICE. 

OUR GROUP IS FEW IN NUMBER AND NEED SOME 
YOUNG BLOOD TO HELP US OUT WITH SOME 
OF OUR PROJECTS. 

WE HAVE PLANNED A FIRST  EVER FOR OUR 
CHURCH THIS FALL -  WE WILL SERVE A "HAY 
STACK" MEAL. MORE INFORMATION COMING. 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE GARDEN STONES FOR A 
GIFT THAT LASTS FOREVER. 

THANKS FROM ALL YOUNG AT HEART MEMBERS. 
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Dear Friends in Christ,  

It was a great blessing to receive your donation of 

$495.63. With so many students beginning their 

preparations during these summer months your 

gift is perfectly timed to encourage them as they 

prepare to serve as the church’s pastors, mission-

aries, deaconesses and leaders. Thank you! 

During these summer months, we are blessed to 

host visitors as well as special gatherings includ-

ing alumni reunions and Vocatio, an opportunity 

designed to identify, inform, and encourage youth 

with respect to church work vocations.  

Your support during these summer months is a 

special blessing because donations to the Sem are 

often less this time of year. Your support is used 

carefully to prepare shepherds who will preach, 

teach and live God’s Word as they share the Gos-

pel with the flock and reach out in love to the lost.  

The seminary’s mission and ministry would simp-

ly not be possible without your prayers, faithful 

service and generous support.  

Most cordially yours,  

Dale A Meyer, Ph.D.  



6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
Fax:972-226-1545 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  
www.treeoflifelcms.org  

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in God’s Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 


